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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 10th September 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Alan Hunter, Stephen Kennedy, Bill Clements, Jeanette Morton, Patricia Gibson, Sam Howlett, John Patton, David Leonard, Fred McCrea, Ronnie Kennedy, Allan Davison, Paul Kirk, Ken Tweedie
Apologies
No apologies were communicated.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Correspondence
Since the last meeting, correspondence was received from Ulster Folk & Transport Museum regarding requirements for brass bands on August bank holiday weekend. This engagement was communicated to bands with preference given to bands who had not performed there in June. Templemore Silver, Ballyduff Silver and Downshire Brass performed. 
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Ken Tweedie informed the meeting that the balance in current account was £3274.71. Investment account balance £2057.04.
Ken also informed the meeting that the BBL Spring Festival contest made a profit of £293.09 in 2011. This was due largely to the sponsorship received from Strabane District Council and also the North West Festival. It was noted that the contest made a loss of £475 in 2010.


QUB Contest
A recent meeting was held with Michael Alcorn of Queen’s University. The participation of the university has been confirmed and the contest will proceed on 26th November, 2011.
Queen’s University will provide the use of the Whitla Hall, South Dining Hall, 2 rehearsal rooms, portering services, percussion equipment and bar facilities.
The meeting was informed that, according to initial estimates, there was a possibility of the contest making a loss of around £500. Alternatives are however being sought to overcome any loss such as sponsorship and also a reduction in adjudicator expenses by either seeking someone local or someone who is a Besson practitioner. 

It has been confirmed that Owen Farr will not be available to adjudicate. Allan Davison will be meeting with Les Neish on 13th September to discuss his availability for the contest and other upcoming BBL events. It was noted however that Les will be very busy between now and Christmas. If Les is unavailable, he may suggest others who might be suitable. Other alternatives are Mike Hannon, Harry Kelly and Joe McKee.

The format of the contest was discussed and it was agreed by those present that it would run in traditional format i.e. in section order. 
To help proceedings run more smoothly and due to limited space at the rear of the Whitla Hall, it was agreed by those present that bands will be required to use the percussion equipment, including drum kit, which will be supplied by QUB. A list of available percussion will be supplied to competing bands in due course. If preferred, bands may supply their own snare drum and any other equipment not on the list. 

The contest will run in the following sections:

Youth Bands

School Bands

Grade 5 / Unaffiliated

Grade 4

Grade 3

Grade 2

Championship
A bar facility will be provided at the front of the Whitla Hall, in the cloakroom area under the foyer. Drinks however, will not be allowed in the auditorium.

As it will likely be a long day, there may be a requirement for catering facilities. This will be discussed with QUB. 
Although the stage will not be used, bands will perform on a raised platform which is around 12”-18” off the floor.

The adjudicator will be positioned in the balcony. The balcony will therefore be closed to public access.

The entry fee was discussed and it was agreed by those present that fees should be the same as the Fivemiletown contest i.e. £45 for Championship & 2nd Grade bands, £35 for all other bands. The closing date for entries will be the next BBL meeting on Saturday 1st October. Entries will not be accepted until payment has been received. Late entries will be accepted in the week following the closure date at double entry fee.
Playing times were agreed by those present to be: 

Championship 20-25 mins

Grades 2/3/4 15-20 mins

Grade 5/Unaffiliated up to 15 mins

Schools/Youth Bands up to 10 minutes

The provisional start time will be 11am. However this along with exact running order will be finalised based on number of entries.

Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
Malone Presbyterian Church have been contacted to request the use of their facilities for the competition although they have not yet responded. 
Junior sections adjudicator will be either Bob Quick or John Houston. 

Les Neish has been suggested for senior sections. His availability will be known after his meeting with Allan Davison on 13th September.

The closing date for entries will be 10th December 2011.

Fivemiletown and Spring Festival Contests 2012
Preparations for Fivemiletown contest will be discussed at October meeting.
UKBBA
Allan Davison updated the meeting on the progress of the Working Group.

The public meeting scheduled for 2nd July was postponed to allow for a meeting to take place with Regional Committees and other organisations to take place instead.
A lot of views have been expressed by interested parties via the press, some negative.

Wales will have a Welsh Brass Band Forum in place by October which will encompass their 3 organisations.

The British Federation of Brass Bands will likely become the English Federation of Brass Bands before the end of the year.

The Working Group will shortly appoint a public relations officer and an independent chairperson.

Other Business
London Olympics 2012

Allan Davison informed the meeting of a communication received from Terry Luddington of the BFBB.

As part of the Cultural Olympiad, BFBB will be organising an event called “Brass the Baton”. This will be a relay race involving 5 conductors’ batons which will start at the 2012 EBBA Brass Band Championships in Rotterdam with the batons following 5 different routes through various towns and cities to reach London in June. A piece of music called “Brass the Baton” has been commissioned consisting of 5 movements. However, only 1 movement will be performed with each baton. All 5 movements will be performed once all batons reach London.

A discussion regarding the event ensued and the general feeling of those present was that Northern Ireland bands should get involved. 

Allan Davison will speak to Terry Luddington to confirm our interest.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 1st October at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom.
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